TOWN OF CARRABASSETT VALLEY

MINUTES OF SELECTMEN’S MEETING

June 14, 2021
Board Members Present:
Bob Luce

Lloyd Cuttler

John Beaupre

Karen Campbell
Jay Reynolds

Others Present:

Dave Cota

Matt Jacobs





Bill Haslam

Bill Gilmore




Bruce Miles

Chris Parks




Tom Cromwell
Mark Leathers





Sue Davis

Bob Luce opened the meeting at 4:30 p.m. and welcomed those in attendance.  Dave Cota asked phone-in callers to identify themselves for the record. 
Payroll warrants #23 and #25 in the amounts of $27,499.63 and $32,354.27, respectively, were reviewed and signed by Selectmen.

Expense warrants #24 and #26 in the amount of $95,969.47 and $62,098.58, respectively, were reviewed and signed by Selectmen.

The minutes of the May 24, 2021 were provided to the Selectmen for review and approval.   Jay Reynolds made a motion to accept the minutes as written.   Karen Campbell seconded the motion.   Motion approved via roll call.
The annual Timber Harvesting Plan for the Public Lot was reviewed.   Dave Cota noted that several members of the Forestry Committee were in attendance.  Matt Jacobs and Bill Haslam, of American Forest Management (AFM), were also in attendance to review the plan in detail, which for public input as part of an annual process when wood harvesting on the Public Lot is planned.   Block A1 on the map, 65 acres, will be harvested this summer.  There will also be discussion about Block B, though there are some access issues with this block, which the Forestry Committee has reviewed.  Adequate signage will be installed in the area of the Outdoor Center.   Net revenues are anticipated at around $30,000.   The Selectmen expressed appreciation for AFM’s professional approach to this work.  Bill Gilmore extended a request to protect an area (referred to as the “Spruce Reserve” that is a significant spruce growth and unique area. 
Bruce Miles was in attendance to discuss possible Town maintenance of the Old Huse Mills Road.  Owners on his road and Holly Road have a deeded right of Way across Old Huse Mills Road, that is owned by the Town. He said a lot has changed since the Town bought ownership of the Road, with the cemetery built, a recreational bridge and a school bus turn-around.   Bruce suggests the Town should take up the responsibility for maintenance of the road.  He said plowing is roughly $2,000.   Lloyd Cuttler noted that the Town owns the land under the road, which provides some clarity in the decision-making process, since this is not an association-owned property.  Dave Cota noted that there’s not much opportunity for further development there.  He noted that, where the Town owns it, the area is open for public use, which would not likely change.   He suggests that the Town would need to contract to provide maintenance.  Bob Luce said the alternative would be to abandon the road and noted that there’s a process to go through in order to do that.  John Beaupre made a motion to authorize the maintenance of the road for the short-term, with the matter going on the Town Warrant for the next Town meeting.   Lloyd Cuttler seconded the motion.  Dave Cota noted that the plowing could be included with the annual bidding for the winter plowing contracts, which will cover the insurance concerns as contractors must supply the Town with a Certificate of Insurance.  Motion approved via roll call, with Karen Campbell abstaining.
Dave Cota discussed the agreement with Life Flight of Maine to change the frequency of the Airport Automated Weather Operating Station (AWOS).   He noted that funding for this was approved by the Town at the June 2nd meeting.   The change of frequency enhances congestion safety concerns.  Lloyd Cuttler noted that Life Flight can determine the weather conditions from their primary facility with the enhanced system including important cloud ceiling information.  Dave Cota provided a copy of the agreement to the Selectmen.  Jay Reynolds made a motion to accept the agreement as presented.  Karen Campbell seconded the motion.  Motion approved via roll call.

Dave Cota reported that Matt Ward has purchased Larry Hanson’s airport hangar, and the Selectmen will need to approve a new lease.  John Beaupre made a motion to approve the new lease which is a 10-yr. lease with a 5-yr. option to renew. Jay Reynolds seconded the motion.   Motion approved via roll call.

Dave Cota discussed the GIS Data Updates and Map Development to existing trail database.   This is also a matter that was approved at the June 2nd Town meeting.  This will help provide for better emergency response.  Jay Reynolds made a motion to proceed with this project.   Karen Campbell seconded the motion.   Motion approved via roll call.
Dave Cota updated the Selectmen on the proposal for net energy billing from Green Lantern Solar, based on discussions at the last meeting. The provision in the agreement, as Geoffrey Sparrow explained, is basically standard to these types of agreements.   If the Town wished to get out of the agreement, the Town would need to find another user to take up the remaining portion of the Town’s agreement.  Under Maine law, this size project is not taxable under property tax. However, the Town will get up to 50% reimbursement through the State B.E.T.E. program, if approved by the State (based on 50% of the market value after the tax credits have been taken by the Company).   John Beaupre made a motion that the Town should support this project as part of the community.  Lloyd Cuttler seconded the motion.  Following discussion, the motion was approved with a 3-2 vote via roll call.
Dave Cota had provided the Selectmen with a copy of the Annual Work Plan.   A brief review of each item in the plan was conducted.

Informational:

The annual Household Hazardous Waste Collection will be at the C.V. Transfer Station on July 10, 9-noon.

The Employee Housing Committee will meet on June 25th at 10am at the Town Office.
Meeting adjourned.
Respectfully submitted,

Lynn M. Schnorr

Secretary to Board of Selectmen
